Town of Bear Creek Town Board Proceedings of June 14, 2022

The 2022 Board of Review was before the Regular Board meeting 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. The 2022 assessment is \$75,248,200, up from 2021 of \$74,937,800. New construction total was \$463,400.

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on June 14, 2022. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marty McCluskey at 7:00 p.m.

The following members were present: Marty McCluskey, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Steve Emerson, Supervisors.

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; Mark A. Alt; Robbin D'elene; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk.

Scallon motioned to dispense and approve the May 10, 2022 Regular Board Meeting minutes. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was given by the Treasurer. Scallon motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon had no building permits to report.

Chairman McCluskey opened the sealed bids: Ridge Top, LLC for \$42,243.00 with any additional seeding and mulching being \$2,200; Judd Excavating, LLC bid is broken down for a total of \$27,356.00; and, Ewers Contracting, Inc. for \$22,864.00 with seeding included. The Patrolman pointed out that Ewers plans to use a jumping jack for compaction which could cause settling problems for years. Chairman McCluskey called Cory Ewers for clarification. They do not have a hoe pack. He has no concerns with the shallow culverts. Ewers confirmed using a jumping jack. They have a walk behind and a drum roller as well. Scallon questioned the Chapel Road culvert timing due to concerns of residents being trapped. It will not quite be a full day. The residents need to be alerted in advance of the project. Scallon made a motion to approve the Ewers Contracting, Inc. bid in the amount of \$22,864.00 for culverts and banking. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon motioned to approve the temporary liquor license for Hill and Valley Exploration Tour for the Mary Nachreiner property at E3346 Kessenich Rd, Plain, WI for September 17-18 and 24-25, 2022. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Annual mowing and patching are being done. There are pothole issues on Dane Hill Road; it needs to be patched and wedged out. Bear Valley Road and Kessinich Road needs a little ditching. Mary Smyth Lane, Waunakee Road and Kaney Road need gravel.

Robbin D'elene addressed the board regarding concerns of federal and state regulations continually growing. Chairman McCluskey stated that it is all mandated.

The board approved expenditures totaling \$47,839.68.

Scallon motioned to adjourn at 8:05 p.m. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Sheila Carver, Town Clerk